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SOUTHERN NEVADA CLAIMS NEWS






GUEST SPEAKER





Michael C. Mills, Esq.





TOPIC:  “Nevada’s Unfair Claims Practices Act”











Mike Mills has practiced law in Nevada for 25 years.  He has owned his practice, Mills & Associates, for the last 15 years.  





Mills & Associates primarily handles trials and appeals of civil cases.  Mike tries civil cases related to insurance coverage, bad faith and unfair claims practices.  He also represents commercial truck drivers and trucking companies.  Mike is General Counsel for the Nevada Trucking Association and is a member of the Trucking Insurance Defense Association.  He provides coverage opinions to insurance companies and policyholders.  





Mike’s firm publishes three Nevada Law Blogs.  They deal with the Nevada topics of 


Insurance Law, 


Coverage and Bad Faith Law and 


Trucking Law.  





Mike’s law articles have been published in Nevada’s bar journal, The Nevada Lawyer and in the defense newsletter Covered Events.  Mike was recently featured in the premier issue of the Attorney at Law Magazine.  





In addition to his law practice, Mr. Mills sits as a Judge Pro Tempore in the Eighth Judicial District Court.  He has presided over 18 civil trials.  Mr. Mills has also been a Small Claims Referee in the Justice Court, Las Vegas Township and an arbitrator in hundreds of civil cases.





Mike’s legal career began as an Army JAG.  He served on active duty for three year and then continued service to his country in the Army Guard and Reserves.  In 2005, Mike retired from the Nevada National Guard as a Lieutenant Colonel with 22 years of service.  When he retired, Mike held the office of the Nevada State Judge Advocate.





Mike Mills’ name will appear on the ballot in November as a judicial candidate for Department Four, Eighth Judicial District Court.  
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CHAPTER MEETINGS


WHEN: 	2nd Wednesday of every month      


		(Except December!)


TIME: 		11:30 A.M. – 1:00 P.M.			


WHERE:	LAWRY’S THE PRIME RIB	


 		4043 Howard Hughes 


		Las Vegas, NV 89109


PRICE:	$25.00  Members includes  lunch


		$35.00  Non-Members &  non or late RSVP Members





Please RSVP by noon the Monday before the meeting!





Email: rrexius@gmail.com












































General Calendar for 2012


Luncheons and Special Events


*9/12 - NLV Police Officer Lee Young


TOPIC: TBA





*10/10 - Jaclyn Grella


CRDN


TOPIC:  Textile Restoration





*9/27 - Fall Putting Tournament


Angel Park Golf Course





Fall -  SNCA “Day of Service”


NVSPCA (Date/location TBA)


Join us in volunteering for the NVSPCA!





*11/14 - Pete Fowler 


Pete Fowler Construction Services


TOPIC:  “Managing Expert Work and Costs”





*12 /14 - Holiday Mixer


Tuscany Hotel


11:00 am – 2:00 pm





Treasurer’s Report





Current Bank Balance      	$ 12,511.53


Change                             	$     110.00      


Total         			$12,621.53











President’s Corner


Welcome to the August 2012 luncheon newsletter. August begins a new year for the Claims Association and that includes the election of a new board of directors. I am honored to serve as the President of the SNCA for the next two years and am excited to work with a great board and all of you wonderful SNCA members. Our plan is to use this column to spotlight our board, the luncheons, and other activities we have scheduled for this great Association. 





Please remember that your annual dues are now due and payable. Our membership season runs August 1, 2012 – July 31, 2013. Your $40.00 single membership or $175.00 company membership allows you to pay the member rate at all of our luncheons and to attend the Holiday Party free of charge in 2012. And speaking of that, this year’s Holiday Party will be held on Friday December 14 from 11am – 2pm at the Tuscany Hotel / Casino on East Flamingo. 





I want to recognize our two newest members of the Board of Directors, Stephanie Barnes and Larry Lizakowski. These two directors bring a wealth of excitement to the board and we will spotlight them in the coming newsletters. 





Thank you, our loyal members and sponsors, for all you do!! Without you, there would be no Association. With your continued support, the SNCA will continue to bring exciting speakers to our luncheons along with fun activities including our annual charity golf, bowling and putt putt events. 





We welcome your participation and it is very much encouraged. If you have a speaker or topic in mind that you would like to hear from, please let one of the board members know. We want to hear from you and bring YOU, the SNCA membership, the speakers and events that interest you. This will only make us a stronger Association. 





In closing, I want to say a big THANK YOU to all the bowlers and sponsors who helped make last Friday afternoon a tremendous success. We had a well attended and successful event at the Gold Coast. Our mission is to bring more of these fun events to our membership. 





Thank you for allowing us to serve as your Board of Directors. We are excited for the new claims year. 
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Dawn Kyles, Secretary 
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Jeff Hall, Past President 


Jeff Fleming, Director 


Christine Burkhart, Director 


Ryan McLaughlin, Director 


Stephanie Barnes, Director 


Larry Lizakowski, Director





Nevada Patrol Issues 4,500 Tickets To Cell Phone Users


The Nevada Highway Patrol has issued more than 4,500 citations to drivers using cell phones this year under a new state law.


The Elko Daily Free Press reported the numbers from the Nevada Department of Transportation. The law banning the use of cellphones while behind the wheel took effect Jan. 1.


Fines for the offenses range from $72 for the first citation to up to $250 for subsequent tickets.


NDOT spokeswoman Meg Ragonese says at least seven deaths in the state last year happened as a result of distracted driving.








Dentist, Office Manager Plead Guilty to Billing False Claims


A Las Vegas dentist and his office manager pleaded guilty Thursday in a scheme to submit more than $209,000 in false billing claims to a Laborer's Union insurance administrator.


Mauricio Vargas, 50, and Enoc Adrian Renteria, 33, both of Las Vegas, each pleaded guilty to one count of conspiracy to commit health care fraud, Nevada U.S. Attorney Daniel Bogden announced.


Both face up to five years in prison and a $250,000 fine on the felony charges and are to be sentenced before U.S. District Judge Gloria Navarro in October.


Vargas, who operated AV Dental in Las Vegas, and Renteria conspired with an employee of Laborers Local 872 to submit the false claims to the union, according to the plea agreements. Local 872, which is self-insured, contracted with a third party administrator to settle and pay claims on behalf of union members.


AV Dental previously had been barred from submitting claims, prosecutors alleged. But with Vargas' knowledge, Renteria cultivated a relationship with the union employee and submitted the false claims to the third party administrator.


Renteria is alleged to have paid bribes to the union employee to get the claims approved. The FBI is conducting the investigation.











Check out the Southern Chapter portion of our newly-updated website for a calendar of events and our new online registration!


nevadaclaims.org





Tawdry Tryst Exposes Workers’ Comp Fraud


 For six months Modupe Adunni Martin, 28, went about her daily routine as best she could—on crutches, claiming an ankle injury prevented her from working and walking unassisted. Then one day after an otherwise uneventful doctor’s appointment, Martin threw caution into the wind and slipped on high heels to meet her boyfriend at a public park. 





Unbeknownst to her, investigators were watching...and waiting. That’s because the Hayward, Calif. woman’s behavior raised suspicion long before the revealing rendezvous, which would eventually lead to ten counts of insurance fraud and her arrest. 





In February 2009, Martin allegedly injured her ankle while working as a custodian for the Sequoia Union High School District. As a result of the incident, she reportedly could not “work or walk without pain” and began receiving treatment for her injury. According to San Mateo County District Attorney Steve Wagstaffe, Martin used crutches on at least ten visits to the doctor to obtain workers’ comp benefits. 





Her blatantly inconsistent behavior soon piqued the interest of the county's insurance fraud unit, which began an investigation employing hidden cameras near the doctor’s office. Wagstaffe’s office observed Martin schlepping to the doctor’s office with crutches, only to exit without them. 





On this most incriminating occasion, Martin in fact walked out of the office to her car, where she tossed the crutches in the back seat, drove to a gas station, slipped on high heels, and then proceeded to a nearby public park. 





Prosecutors say that while there, she met a man and participated in activity that a doctor concluded “she could not have engaged in with an ankle injury.” 





Authorities arrested Martin in August 2009, charging her with ten counts of insurance fraud. This past week, she re-entered a plea of “not guilty” and is currently free on $40,000 bail. Her trial is slated for Oct. 22, plenty of time to visit with gentleman callers on the other side of the glass.





Toyota Announces Voluntary Recall of 778,000 Cars


Approximately 760,000 Toyota RAV4 and 18,000 Lexus HS 250h vehicles are being recalled, according to Toyota Motor Sales U.S.A., Inc.


The company announced the voluntary safety recall involving 2006 to early 2011 model year RAV4 and 2010 model year Lexus HS 250h vehicles sold in the U.S.


No other Toyota or Lexus vehicles are involved.


Toyota has determined that if the nuts on the rear suspension arm are not tightened following the proper procedure and torque specification during a rear wheel alignment service, excessive play may occur at the threaded portion of the arm, followed by rust formation. If this were to occur, the threaded portion of the rear suspension arm may wear and cause the arm to separate.


Toyota is currently developing a remedy. Once the remedy is available a notification letter by first class mail advising owners to make an appointment with an authorized dealer to have the repair performed at no charge.








U.S. ‘Bath Salts’ Ban Aimed at Violence-Linked Drugs





People are inventing so many new, legal ways to get high that U.S. lawmakers can’t seem to keep up.


Over the past two years, the country has seen a surge in the use of synthetic drugs made of legal chemicals that mimic the dangerous effects of cocaine, amphetamines and other illegal stimulants. Some are imported cheaply from China or India.


The drugs are often sold at small, independent stores in misleading packaging that suggests common household items like bath salts, incense and plant food. But the substances inside are powerful, mind-altering drugs that have been linked to bizarre and violent behavior across the country. Law enforcement officials refer to the drugs collectively as “bath salts,” though they have nothing in common with the fragrant toiletries used to moisturize skin.


President Barack Obama signed a bill into law earlier this month that bans the sale, production and possession of more than two dozen of the most common bath salt drugs. But health professionals say that there are so many different varieties of the drugs that U.S. lawmakers are merely playing catch up.


“The moment you start to regulate one of them, they’ll come out with a variant that sometimes is even more potent,” said Dr. Nora Volkow, director of the National Institute on Drug Abuse.


There are no back alleys or crack houses in America’s latest drug epidemic. The problem involves potent substances that amateur chemists make, package and sell in stores under brands like “Ivory Wave,” “Vanilla Sky” and “Bliss” for as little as $15.


Emergencies related to the drugs have surged. The American Association of Poison Control Centers received more than 6,100 calls about bath salt drugs in 2011 – up from just 304 the year before – and more than 1,700 calls in the first half of 2012.


The problem for lawmakers is that it’s difficult to crack down on the drugs. U.S. laws prohibit the sale or possession of all substances that mimic illegal drugs, but only if federal prosecutors can show that they are intended for human use. People who make bath salts and similar drugs work around this by printing “not for human consumption” on virtually every packet.


Barbara Carreno, a spokeswoman for the Drug Enforcement Agency, said the intended use for bath salts is clear.


“Everyone knows these are drugs to get high, including the sellers,” she said.


Mark Ryan, director of the Louisiana Poison Center, says there are so many different drugs out there that it’s almost impossible to know what people have ingested, or how long the effects will last.


“Cocaine is cocaine and meth is meth. We know what these things do,” he said. “But with these new drugs, every time the chemist alters the chemical structure, all bets are off.”


The most common bath salt drugs, like MDPV and mephedrone, were first developed in pharmaceutical research laboratories, though they were never approved for medical use. During the last decade they became popular as party drugs at European raves and dance clubs. As law enforcement began cracking down on the problem there, the drugs spread across the Atlantic.


Poison control centers in the U.S. began tracking use of the drugs in 2010. The majority of the early reports of drug use were clustered in southern states like Louisiana, Tennessee and Kentucky. But the problem soon spread across the country.


The most dangerous synthetic drugs are stimulants that affect levels of both dopamine and serotonin, brain chemicals that affect mood and perception. Users, who typical10ly smoke or snort the powder-based drugs, may experience a surge in energy, fever and delusions of invincibility.


There are no official federal estimates on deaths connected with the drugs, many of which do not show up on typical drug tests. But police reports have implicated the drugs in several cases.


Packets of “Lady Bubbles” bath salts, for instance, were found on Sgt. David Franklyn Stewart last April after the soldier shot and killed his wife and himself during a car chase with law enforcement in Washington state. Another death involving bath salts played out in Louisiana. Police reported that Dickie Sanders shot himself in the head Nov. 11, 2010 while his parents were asleep.


Hospital emergency rooms, doctors and law enforcement agencies across the country have struggled to control bath salt drug users who often are feverish and paranoid that they are being attacked. Doctors say users often turn up naked because bath salts raise their body temperature so much that they strip off their clothing.


To control the spread of the problem, the Drug Enforcement Agency issued a temporary ban in October on three of the most common drugs – mephedrone, methylone and MDPV. That ban became permanent under the bill signed by Obama on July 10.


Under the law, anyone convicted of selling, making or possessing 28 synthetic drugs, including bath salts, will face penalties similar to those for dealing traditional drugs like cocaine and heroin.











